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Wigginton Heath
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OX15 4LQ

Mr Bob Neville,

Cherwell District Council, 

Bodicote House, 

Banbury 

OX15 4AA

December 8th 2014

Planning application No 14/01762/F

Dear Mr Neville,

I am writing to support the above planning application by Mike and Barbara Taylor of Grange Farm, for the improvement of facilities at Swalcliffe Equestrian. The application is to use  land at Grange Farm for mixed use comprising part agriculture, part equestrian training and competition  (use Class D2),  formation of new access and an extension to existing car park.

I am strongly in favour of this proposal.  As I have written in the past, it is important to the future of the rural economy and local community to support a proposal that will help maintain family farming and increase amenity in the area.  The development of Grange Farm’s equestrian facilities has been a great addition to this part of the Oxfordshire countryside by creating a safe and unobtrusive environment for equestrianism. The Taylors are one of the oldest family farm businesses in the area. They have successfully responded to the downturn in the rural economy by diversifying their activities in line with government policy. The current proposal is a modest extension of their existing equestrian business but it is crucial to keeping the family business healthy and intact.

I find the objections that in the past have been made to running equestrian events on the Talylor’s land puzzling as the degree of disruption associated with both competitions and training is limited and the current plans certainly do not breach what is acceptable for a normally function rural area.  During the ten years that we have lived at Wigginton Heath, I can honestly say that traffic generated by horse boxes and trailers and other vehicles associated with Swalcliffe Equestrian has been negligible compared with other sources of nuisance – commuter traffic, Banbury Trailers and other business traffic.   I use the roads around the site in question – both for access to the surrounding villages and also for riding my horses. In neither capacity has the traffic from Swalcliffe caused any problems and I cannot foresee the current proposal changing this. The hunter trials that are put on generally have fewer than 150 competitors and the British Eventing two-day event around 250.  Horse owners share lorries and trailers so the number of vehicles is considerably smaller than this.  The training sessions do not involve much increase of traffic over the normal volume and, in any case, the numbers involved are very small. 

In terms of amenity, it is a cause of regret that the Taylors are not applying for permission to hold more than the 28 days of events at Swalcliffe equestrian as they provide a wonderful day out for people in the area and I can testify to the fact that they are well-run and do not cause unacceptable levels of disruption.  I am among the people who benefits from have such an excellent facility on my doorstep – my daughter is a serious rider – but more generally, I feel that the facility is something of which the local community should be proud. I assume that the events bring in customers for the local shops and pubs and the BE event overnight stays.  The Taylors cannot be faulted for their efforts both to reach out to the local community and to minimize the disruption associated with the competitions and training sessions.    It would simply be a waste of the facility (as well, I assume, as uneconomic) for the training days to be included in the 28-day limit for competitions. The events, as I have said above, provide a splendid day out for the local community and people from further afield whether they are participants or not.  

Yours sincerely,

Professor Judith Pallot

